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The meeting was called to order at 1:09 PM with the following voting and nonvoting members of the 2006-2007 URC present or excused: D. Harris, R. P. Meylor, H. Wu, L. Caron, E. Martin, J. deAlbuquerque, C. Fleming, J. Torabzadeh, R. Wang, M. Costa, M. Anwar, C. Fisher, D. Hood, P. Kearney, K. Green, L. Henriques, R. Mena, J. Prince, E. Wakiji, L. Farmer [for S. Adams]
1. Approval of Agenda.  The agenda was approved by consensus as distributed, with one change: Item 5.4 was approved to be considered before Item 5.3, owing to the timing of visitors.
2. Approval of Minutes of Meeting Number 1 of May 2, 2006.
MSP: Approve Minutes
3. Announcements:

New members Craig Fleming and Eileen Wakiji were welcomed.

The Presentation Agenda for 2006-2007 was distributed.  Chair Hood invited suggestions for additional presentations.

4.  Old Business:  None

5. New Business:
5.1
Discontinuance of the Master of Arts in Education, Option in Elementary Education, Middle Level Specialization

Lesley Farmer presented arguments for discontinuance.  The major issues were that the specialization is overly narrow and current training emphasizes K-8; all faculty who were in the program have been reassigned; and there are no students in the program.

MSP: Discontinue the Master of Arts in Education, Option in Elementary Education, Middle Level Specialization

5.2
Discontinuance of the BS in Engineering, Option in Theme Park Engineering

Ray Wang and Craig Fleming spoke to the discontinuance.  Reasons included a lack of promised funding by Disney, retirement of the major faculty sponsor of the program, and voluntary reassignment of the remaining student.
MSP: Discontinue the BS in Engineering, Option in Theme Park Engineering

5.3
 Implementation of a Joint MBA and MFA in Theater Management

Joanne Gordon, Holly Harbinger, Donald Para, Mo Khan, and Michael Chung spoke for the implementation.  Major issues were a need identified by a market survey (employers want people with the degree), efficiency of the program compared to earning two degrees, a lack of extra cost because the few (estimated four per year) highly selected students would be enrolled in existing courses, and cost effectiveness for students compared to the other such program (at Yale).  Objections from the URC focused on the large number of units (90) required for the combined degree which would set a bad precedent for units required for Master’s degrees.
MSP: Implement a Joint MBA and MFA in Theater Management

5.4
BA in Spanish, Merging of the Options in Linguistics and Language       Acquisition AND Literature and Cultural Studies into the General Option
Claire Martin spoke to the issues. The Department recently reviewed its offerings and the requirements for its major and its current set of four options.  The California Commission on Teacher Credentialing requires 33 units of upper division courses plus 6 more units in technology and field work.  The current options require only 30 units and do not meet CCTC standards.  Also most other Spanish majors require over 30 units.  Students attempting to fulfill the requirements of the two options at issue often meet with the problems of courses not being offered and of having to be shifted to the General Option so they can graduate.  Dropping the two options in favor of the General Option would reduce over-specialization and increase flexibility in fulfilling graduation requirements.  No objections were voiced.
MSP: Merge the Options in Linguistics and Language Acquisition AND Literature and Cultural Studies into the General Option for the Spanish BA
5.5 and 5.6
Materials for Lottery Allocation and for IRA Allocations to be presented by Vice President Hata were passed out to be reviewed for presentation at our next meeting.  Chair Hood previewed the meeting and its importance.


6.
The meeting adjourned at 1:56 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ken Green

Secretary

(These minutes have not been approved.)

